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September 26, 2019 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 
Emily Mibach 
Daily Post 
385 Forest Avenue 
Palo Alto, CA  94301 

 
Re: Response to Public Records Act Request dated September 6, 2019 

 
Dear Ms. Mibach: 

This letter is following up on Silicon Valley Clean Water’s (SVCW’s) letter to you dated, 
September 15, 2019, regarding your September 6, 2019 Public Records Act request. 

Pursuant to SVCW’s September 15 letter, enclosed find the Notice of Termination issued 
to Quinten Green on October 5, 2017, with redactions pursuant to Government Code section 
6254, subdivision (c), which exempts from disclosure personnel records “the disclosure of which 
would constitute an unwarranted invasion of privacy,” and Government Code section 6255, 
subdivision (a), which exempts from disclosure, records where the public interest that would be 
served by disclosing the redacted items is outweighed by the reasons not to disclose them.  
Enclosed please also find the Notice of Termination issued to Eric Gable on September 11, 
2018, with redactions pursuant to Government Code section 6254, subdivision (c), which 
exempts from disclosure personnel records “the disclosure of which would constitute an 
unwarranted invasion of privacy.” 

In its September 15 letter, SVCW also said it would produce Mr. Child’s resignation 
letter, Mr. Child’s Notice of Termination, and a settlement agreement with a former employee.  
However, SVCW has received notice that Mr. Child will file a “reverse-CPRA” action today or 
tomorrow, in which he will seek a court order prohibiting SVCW from disclosing these records.  
In light of his anticipated court action, SVCW will withhold these documents until the action is 
resolved. 

Please also note that pursuant to Government Code section 6253(d), the person 
responsible for denying requests on behalf of SVCW is the undersigned. 
 

Sincerely, 
SILICON VALLEY CLEAN WATER 

 
Teresa Herrera 
Manager 
 
copy: Christine C. Fitzgerald, SVCW General Counsel 






